
GREATER KIRKLAND CITIZEN CORPS COUNCIL 
 

ANNUAL REPORT 

Published: January 28, 2014 

Fiscal Year: November 1st to October 31st 

Annual Meeting: October 29. 2013 

Officers: 

Officers were elected during the October 2012 Annual Meeting.  All officers have been re-elected to their 

positions for 2013-2014. 

 Christina Brugman, President 

 Karen Lightfeldt, Treasurer 

 Jennifer Mahan, Secretary 

 Debra Peterson, Vice President 

 Roland White, 2nd Vice President 

Mission Statement:  

“The mission of the Greater Kirkland Citizen Corps Council is to build a safer, more resilient community by 

helping to coordinate the preparedness efforts of local leaders, community groups, citizen volunteers, and the 

Kirkland Office of Emergency Management in responding to disasters of all kinds by harnessing the power of 

involved citizens.” 

Accomplishments: 

1. Executive board established 

2. Mission statement created 

3. Regular meetings held 

4. Online document repository via DropBox instituted 

5. CERT website and membership management software funded and implemented 

6. CERT classes and final drills supported 

Financial Statement:  

 CERT class expenditures Winter 2012: $582.83. Additional funds were raised for the final drill food 
through donations from Kirkland merchants.  

 CERT class expenditures for Spring 2013: $335.17. Additional funds raised for final drill food through 
local merchant donations.  

 Continuing Ed class: $115 (Emergency communications)  

 Matching funds: $577 (Boeing and Microsoft)  

 Donations: $558 (Individuals) $2000 from Revel Consulting  

 Expenses in addition to Class expenditures:  $88.17 WSU continuing ed, Wild Apricot, GoDaddy  


